
 

 

No. 414/22 
 
19th October 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
2022 DISPUTES RELATING TO ROYAL MAIL GROUP PAY AND BREAKING THE 
“PATHWAY TO CHANGE” AND ASSOCIATED NATIONAL AGREEMENTS AND 
PROTECTIONS 
 
The purpose of this LTB is to inform Branches and Representatives that the department 
has today served the statutory notice of discontinuous strike action to RMG. 

The strike will cover all duties and scheduled attendance commencing between the period 
at or after 04:00 on Wednesday 2nd November 2022 and before 04:00 on Thursday 3rd 
November 2022 and will involve all CWU Grades at Parcel Super-hub/Regional 
Distribution Centres, Royal Mail International, Warrington Rail Terminal, Parcelforce 
Worldwide Processing (Coventry/Chorley/Hatfield) including all Network Vehicle Operating 
Centres (VOCs) and Fleet sites based within these sites and any stand-alone Network 
VOCs. The industrial action will be discontinuous. 

The strike will cover all duties and scheduled attendance commencing between the period 
at or after 04:00 on Thursday 3rd November 2022 and before 04:00 on Friday 4th 
November 2022 and will involve all CWU Grades at Mail Centres (including Processing, 
Engineers, Area Distribution, Collections, Fleet, Administration and Revenue Protection 
members), National Returns Centre, Air Hubs, Distribution Hubs, Walk Bundling Centres, 
Customer Experience, Admin/HR Services and Manual Data Entry Centres – including all 
Network VOCs based at these sites. The industrial action will be discontinuous. 

The strike will cover all duties and scheduled attendance commencing between the period 
at or after 04:00 on Friday 4th November 2022 and before 04:00 on Saturday 5th November 
2022 and will involve all CWU Grades at Delivery Offices, Mail Processing Units, Sub 
Postal Delivery Offices and Collection Hubs tagged to Delivery Offices, all Parcelforce 
Worldwide Depots (including Administration grades), Royal Mail Specialist Services 
(Relay) workplaces and stand-alone Fleet units. The industrial action will be discontinuous. 

The Postal Department is working on a FAQ document and Branches/Representatives will 
be contacted in due course with further clarification on the above. 



 

Any enquiries in relation to the content of this LTB should be addressed to the DGS(P) 
Department. 
 
 
Yours sincerely,              

   
Andy Furey        
Acting Deputy General Secretary (Postal)    


